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Department Calendar

October 23> 2nd DEC in Saint Avold, France. 

November 11 > Veteran’s Day

March 19,2005> 3rd DEC in Heilbronn, Germany.

Department Commander’s Corner

 "Hello My Fellow Legionnaires, Auxiliary and S.A.L. Members”

In the September newsletter I said that I would bring the news, that of interest, back from the National Convention in Nashville, TN. First I would like to introduce the new National Commander, CDR Thomas P. Cadmus, from Michigan and the Auxiliary President, Sandi Dutton, from Maryland. They plan on visiting the Department in the coming year. During the convention the various committees approved 147 resolutions and more information will be available at the 2nd DEC, St Avold, France.

September is rolling to a close and the Department and its posts are gearing up for several events starting with the last week of September with our participation in the Land/Combat Expo in Heidelberg, Germany, the 27th through the 30th of September. CDR George Hall and the members of Post GR 03 have been busy getting things in order for this event. This is the first year that the Department of France, American Legion, has been invited and we plan on showing the Communities visiting the Expo what the American Legion Family is all about. I plan on spending several days in our booth along with the Department Membership Chairman, Lee Preston and the Department Auxiliary President, Lisa Jackson, along with all the members from GR03 and hopefully representatives from as many of our posts as possible.

Next we will be gearing up for a double event, the 2nd DEC in St Avold, France on 23 October with a visit and presentation at the Fisher House, Landstuhl, Germany on 24 October. We have asked all posts to dig deep and donate to the Fisher House fund. I am asking for a donation of $100.00 to $200.00 from the posts or whatever amount your post, unit or squadron can donate. To date I have two checks totaling $300.00 .We want to consolidate all the funds at St Avold, France and have the Department Finance Officer write one check to be presented from the American Legion Family, Department of France. I hope to see as many post present at the 2nd DEC as possible. If your post is not going to be present I ask that you send your donation to either myself or the Finance Officer, Gary Miller, making the check payable to the Department and include a note stating that its for the Fisher House Fund.

We have been asking all of our members to make their communities aware of the importance to VOTE. As that deadline draws closer don’t let the ball drop. Let everyone know that “Every Vote Counts” and its their right to choose our leaders.

In closing I would like to take my cap off to Comrade Guy Niles, David Chavez Post GR 1982, Ansbach/Katterbach, Germany, presently serving in Iraq, for donating five memberships to the CAV unit at Budingin, Germany where he first got exposed to the American Legion, Thanks Guy. Let us all take a moment to remember our service members serving in harms way and say a little prayer that the good Lord may watch over them and bring them all home safely.

For God and Country Still Serving

John H. Miller

Department Commander
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Department NECman’s Comments

“CRADLE DAYS IN THE LEGION”

BY

GEORGE A. WHITE

(This article appeared serially in the November 19 and 26, and December 10 and 17 1920 issues of the American Legion Weekly)

I. SOME INSIDE FACTS ABOUT THE TODDLING INFANCY OF THE VETERANS’ ORGANIZATION AND THE PARIS CAUCUS THAT CHRISTENED IT.

But getting back to those mysterious first-toddling steps of the Legion in France, which is the subject, the editor of the Legion’s magazine has asked light upon, Who started the Legion, anyway? As is commonly supposed, the individual who must be set down in history as the father of The American Legion is Theodore Roosevelt, Jr. He summoned the original group of twenty founders to meet in Paris and who called them to order once they had assembled for dinner at a French military club.

This was the night of February 15, 1919. It was at this meeting that the Paris caucus was decided upon, a policy of organization adopted and the work of getting the great movement started parceled out among those present. Of that twenty, eleven functioned. The others enjoyed the repast and were not seen again.

The principal decision to be made was whether the organization—it had no name until the Paris caucus—should be initiated in France or should wait until we were all home and out of the Army. I had discussed this problem with Roosevelt a month before the February 15 meeting and, admitting the great difficulty of doing anything while in the service, bound as all were buy military rules and regulations, brought his attention to a horde of budding societies for veterans that were undertaking to bloom in America. I had the record of one started in my own state, Oregon, and in which one of the moving spirits was on payroll for a neat sum which had to be collected in the form of dues from returning doughboys. This enterprising chap, although of military age and appearance, enjoyed a semi-military status but had refrained from entering the Army.

So it was to get a jump on the dues grafters and to interest especially people who were undertaking to exploit the returning soldiers that immediate action was determined upon—that, and to establish the tradition of having the organization formed in France, the scene of America’s bitter tragedies and glorious victories.

Just how to get enough representative men into Paris for conference was something of a problem, and one which Mr. Roosevelt worked out admirable. At that time there was a tremendous revulsion of feeling on the part of civilian soldiers—officers and men alike—against general conditions in the A.E.F.  If not universal, this feeling was at least widespread. Morale had gone to pot with the letdown of the Armistice, and everyone was raring to go—home.

The proposal that twenty representative civilian soldiers be brought together to discuss and analyze that situation was one that appealed to the powers that were in France. Few if any of the twenty knew why they were going to Paris when they got orders to report on February 15th to a designated headquarters in the capitol.

William Marshall

Department NECman

Adjutants’ Comments
“Hello” My Fellow Legionnaires, Auxiliary and SAL Members,

     Hope this finds you all doing well and in good spirits.  This will be a short article, as I want to save your eyes so you can/maybe will read the rest of the newsletter for other important information.
     I will be sending out the final call to the 2nd DEC in about week.  Remember to bring your Delegation Letters with you to St. Avold.  One item that will be on the agenda will be the Department Awards Program.  The POC for hotel rooms in St Avold, France, is NEC Marshall at 0049- 09721-69899 

                         Helga-marshall@web.de
     Please send all your membership data; transmittals, change of address, change of status, transfers, etc., to the Membership Chairman, Lee Preston.  You will find his address under “Membership” in this Newsletter.

     I will be leaving on 8 October for Adjutant’s Conference in Indianapolis.  If any Commanders, Adjutants, or other Members have any issues you would like me to address at National please email them to me quickly.  I will not be returning until 18 October as my house in Florida has suffered great damage from hurricane Jean and I must go there to take care of some of the issues surrounding the damage.  I will, however, bring answers to your issues back with me.

     October is the month to think about several things that need to be taken care of (if you have not already started); School Oratorical – contact the School Counselor with details (students NEED this info NOW!!)  VCAL Hanchak or Comrade Doug Clemence have info on the Oratorical; start fundraisers for students who wish to attend Boys or Girls State; Teaching Flag Etiquette in the Elementary Schools; Halloween Safety for those who have a Halloween Program.  I am sure there are a few more things I have not mentioned – if you know what they are share them with me and I will get the word out to everyone.

     I hope to see you at the 2nd DEC.  Until we do meet again, may the Lord watch over you and your loved ones and remember - keep our fellow veteran comrades who are out there in harms way in your prayers for safe journeys and quick returns to home and their loved ones.

Yours in Comradeship,      

 For God and Country “Still Serving America”

Nola Maloney

Department Adjutant

“Obstacles to your success have to do with you.”

Vice Commander’s Corner

Vice Commander at Large Frank J. Hanchak   

BE02, DK01, IR63, FR05, Greece01, IT01, NL01, PO02, SP292

I visited with a group of members at George Patton Post GR45 early in the month. Commander Crawford and the membership hosted their annual fish fry. As usual, the event was an overwhelming and memorable success. Thanks to the folks in Vilseck for another extraordinary visit to their area.

On September 11th, I had the honor of attending a memorial service in Heilbronn, sponsored by John Wayne Post GR 79. Thank you to the members of the post for hosting a wonderful ceremony. Many of the post officers talked for a moment or two about their feelings and recollections of that tragic day.

I am sad to hear that John J. Johnson from K-town Post GR01 is leaving us. But I am happy that he has a job offer that he couldn’t turn down. John has left us to work in CONUS. I’m sure his new post will benefit from our loss.

I am also happy to learn that Commander Miller has selected James Dennis to replace Comrade Johnson as Vice Commander. Vice Commander Dennis has big shoes to fill, but I know of no better person to step in and take over on short notice. Welcome back James, it’s good to see you in another tour of duty as Vice Commander.


FOR GOD AND COUNTRY,
 

Frank J. Hanchak

Vice Commander at Large

Vice Commander Joe E. Brown

          GR09, GR13, GR30, GR42, GR45

Greetings my fellow Legionaries, Auxiliary,

and S.A.L. Members.

September for me as well as everyone else I’m sure, was a busy month. Due to my many commitments, I was unable to schedule appointments to visit any of my posts; however I telephonically contacted all my posts and spoke with the Post Commanders of all posts. I was informed by all that everything is in good order and each post has a membership drive activated, and the drives are doing well. In addition, I would like to let everyone know that Comrade Crawford (Commander Post GR-45) is doing well and is continuing his Chemotherapy.  In closing I encourage all of you, to pray for those in harms way, and their loved ones.

Joe D. Brown

Vice Commander

Vice Commander James Dennis 

                  GR03, GR06, GR07, GR11, GR20, GR 165

James Dennis was selected to replace Vice Commander Johnson. We will begin hearing from James in next month’s newsletter.

Editor

James Dennis.

Vice-Commander 

 Vice Commander Liam Kane

                    IR2, IR3, FR01, PO01, GR1982, EN2000

Thanks to the great work of Ron Howko of Ireland Post 02; IR-02, IR-03, and IR-63 will be hosting a young soldier and his wife on R&R in Ireland. All three posts donated $333.33 each to cover their expenses and will entertain the guests for a number of days each. The young US soldier will return to Germany with fond memories of Ireland, and of the American Legion. 

I have meetings arranged for the up coming months in Ireland, France, Portugal and also a visit to Germany for the DEC meeting. During my short trip to the United States, I visited four members and some Ladies Auxiliary members from IR-63 and also called Former National Commander Jake Comer, who lives a short distance from my sister’s home, whom I was visiting. 

The membership drive to retain members continues in all posts for which I am responsible. Next month in Ireland, we are holding a breakfast meeting in an area where we hope to recruit a few new members. Earlier this month we recruited a new member in Dublin, but sadly he died a very short time later. His name was Pat McNally who had served in Korea. The post attended his funeral.


Liam Kane

Vice Commander

Vice Commander John Odom

                      GR01, GR04, GR05, GR14/16, GR79


During the first week of September I had just returned from the SAL and the American Legion in Nashville, It was again a rewarding event. Communication with all post was top of the agenda their monthly activities, I started out by contacting the Commander of GR04 to see if there were any changes and we will set up a date and time for our meeting this month, Then I received email notification from the Post Adjutant GR79 that the post was having a September 11th  event - I attended.  That was a job well done by all the post members and the community of Heilbronn.  I also had a chance to meet with Department Chaplain and pass on some information. Heilbronn hosted the SAL Detachment 2nd DEC and did an outstanding job. I received word that the commander from GR05 has a new computer now and is looking forward to receiving his email direct.  Next membership meeting is on 26 Sep 04, and I plan to be there. With GR01 be side saying farewell to   Commander (JJ) Johnson they have also started working on up coming events for the year.  At their last meeting it was reported there is progress on the task of setting up the Fisher house visit by the Department in October 2004. 

John Odom

Vice Commander
Chaplain’s Notes

Please keep Comrade Marshburn of Post GR30 in your prayers. He was recently released from the hospital.

Don Chamberlain

Department Chaplain

Department Service Officer’s News

YOUR SOCIAL SECURITY TAX DOLLARS – Almost all American workers pay Social Security taxes.  If you take a look at your pay stub – the part showing how much is taken out for various taxes and benefits each pay period – you’ll see deductions for Social Security and Medicare.  On some pay stubs it’s called FICA, which stands for “Federal Insurance Contributions Act”, the law that authorized payroll deductions for Social Security.  The tax rate of 7.65 percent covers both Social Security and Medicare.  The Social Security part of the tax is 6.20 percent of gross wages, up to $84,900 in the year 2003.  The Medicare tax is 1.45 percent of all earnings.  Employers match a worker’s Social Security tax payment.  Self-employed people pay Social Security taxes equal to the combined employee/employer tax, although half of their tax is deductible as a business cost.  Generally, out of every dollar paid in Social Security and Medicare taxes:

· 69 cents goes to a trust fund that pays retirement and survivors benefits;

· 19 cents goes to a trust fund that pays Medicare benefits; and

· 12 cents goes to a trust fund that pays disability benefits

Your Social Security taxes also pay for administering Social Security.  The administrative costs are less than 1 cent of every Social Security tax dollar collected.

The Social Security trust funds now take in more money than they pay out each month – on average more than $14 billion per month.  These “reserve” funds are invested in U.S. Treasury bonds, the safest of all possible investments.  Those reserves will grow, earn interest and be used to help pay for the retirement of the baby boom generation.

Chief, Personnel Actions Branch 

1st Personnel Command 

PSSD-PAD-PAB 

Unit 29058 

APO AE 09081 

Tel:  DSN 379-9479 

Fax:  DSN 379-6428 

Comm Tel: 06202-80-9479 

Fax:         06202-80-6428 

E-mail:  owensger@hq.1perscom.army.mil 

Gerald Owens

Service Officer

Auxiliary News

Department President

Wow, October is here and before you know it, the New Year will be here.  Where does the time go?  I want to take this time to congratulate our new National President, Sandi Dutton.  She is from Beltsville, MD.  Her theme this year is “Catch the Wave”.  It is “meant to renew Auxiliary members’ sense of obligation to veterans and their families through an Auxiliary wave of opportunity, service and commitment.”


Just a simple reminder about the Fisher House, Make a Difference Day fundraiser, don’t forget to raise some money for this worthy cause.  You should be seeing the 2nd DEC Call that was sent out.  I hope to see each unit there with a representative.  I have received the VIM checks from National.  They will be sent to you unit by mail in the next few days.


If you need any assistance at your Unit, please contact Diane Hanchak or myself at hanchak@t-online.de or hakjackson@yahoo.com 

Sincerely,

Lisa Jackson

Department President


Department Secretary

 Greetings to everyone!


Fall is here and we will soon see each other in St. Avold, France on 23 October. Don’t forget that we are raising money to be donated to the Fisher House.


I’ve emailed the Call to the 2nd DEC to the Units and have mailed hard copies to those contact people who do not have email. Please phone me if you haven’t received the information. Please bring any 2005 membership transmittals you have. We have lots to items to dispense to the Units. And, please remember to bring your 2004 Plan of Work with you so we can exchange it for the 2005 edition.

What is the Auxiliary’s purpose? 

Associate with the American Legion and support the work of the world’s largest veterans’ organization.


Uphold the law of the land and defend the principles of democracy.


X-plain and guard the basic freedoms of religion and expression.


Instill a sense of obligation to the community, state and nation.


Leaders in education for young people.


Implement numerous community efforts and programs to assist families and children across the nation.


Assist our nation’s veterans through legislation, funding and volunteerism.


Raise awareness of patriotism and devotion to country.


Year-round participation and dedication to service, not self.

Remember, Service, not Self.

Diane Schmidt-Hanchak

Dept. 1st Secretary/Treasurer

Sons of The American


Congratulations to the following SAL Detachment of France Officers who were elected on September 18th at their convention in Heilbronn: 

NECman
John Odom

Squadron 07

Alt NECman
Keith Jackson

Squadron 42

Commander
Maxwell Rice

Squadron 79

1VC

Jonathan Settle

Squadron 79

2VC

Donald Chamberlain
Squadron 79

SGT At Arms
James Dennis

Squadron 30

Historian
David Greaux

Squadron 42

Chaplain
Frank Hanchak

Squadron 42

SJA

Robert Hale

Squadron 79

Squadrons, If you have any Detachment Awards, please notify Detachment Commander Rice as soon as possible.

Editor Frank 
From the Detachment Commander

I would like to take a minute of your time and ask you for your support, in getting the SAL program back on track. Due to the deployment over the last two years the SAL has had a hard time getting the attention that is needed. My goal for this year is to get the Squadron Commanders to become more active and do their jobs. I have seen in the last two DECs that the Squadron Commanders are not doing the things they should be doing. I am here to help the Squadrons if they need help. The staff at the Detachment will help you with any problems, and give you the support that you need. We must build a stronger SAL program because they are the backbone to our future and will be here to carry on when we are no longer here.

Maxwell Rice 

Detachment Commander

bigkansas@gmx.de

POW/MIA

James Dennis

Steigerwald Str. 7

97318 Kitzingen

09321-35390 or 016095260485

E-mail: sonja.dennis@t-online.de

James Dennis
POW/MIA Chairman

Membership

Hi All

I want to thank those post’s that have been regularly sending their transmittals. You are helping the Department to come close to making the National cutoff’s. Please continue to send your transmittals to my home address. Some people sent them to Nola and to Ann Smith, I just received those transmittals on the 19th of September. At the end of this article I will include my address again just in case some one does not have it. The following is a list of the top 5 Post’s in the Department as of the 20th of September, they are not listed as small, medium, large, or extra large. Again thank you all for your cooperation in sending the transmittals directly to me.

GR 79    85%

IT  01     84%

GR  14   71%

GR1982 63%

GR  06   61%

Department       1187 Members        45%

Address          Lee Preston

                       Behring str. 20

                       97464 Niederwerrn

                       Germany

Lee Preston

Department Membership Chairman 

“Still Serving America”      

Lee Preston

Membership Chairman

Family Support Network

James Dennis

Steigerwald Str. 7

97318 Kitzingen

09321-35390 or 016095260485

E-mail: sonja.dennis@t-online.de


Editor’s Notes


Thanks to all the contributors of this newsletter for submitting their input early this month. I will be traveling before the end of the month and I asked them to send it to me a few days early. As you can read, we have good, quality input with little time to prepare it.


Post happenings

Please don’t forget about the donation that Commander Miller has proposed for the Department Legion Family to give to the Fisher House on October 24th. We will stop by the Fisher House in Kaiserslautern on the way home from the 3rd DEC in St. Avold, France. Our goal is that we raise more money together and make one large donation instead of several smaller donations.

SACRED TORCH 2004

We will be leaving 10 Nov-13 Nov.
Cost is 350E for single, 240E for double, 200E for Triple. We will be
leaving 10 Nov for Bastogne then onto Brussels, 11th we will do
ceremonies in Brussels, then on the 12th we will go to Flanders, and
Ypres. On the 13th we will start our way home. If you wish to participate
in this year's event please contact me at:

Dave Weiss
H: 0049-(0)6385-99-3173
M: 0049 (0)1752521092
david.weiss1@ramstein.af.mil 

Members of Father Francis P. Duffy Post, IR02, joined with the wife, family and friends of Comrade Billy O'Keefe on the occasion of his 100th birthday, on July 31st , 2004. Billy enlisted in the Army, March 1941. Although he was 41 yrs old, he gave his age as 35 years. He served in North Africa before coming to the E.T.O. He landed in the second wave on Omaha Beach on "D" Day and fought all the way through to Germany. The recipient of a Bronze Star and Purple Heart, he was discharged in October, 1945. 

Unfortunately Billy only lived for 20 days into his 101st year, dying on August 20th, 2004. 

GLEN FOY 

ADJUTANT. IR 02
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